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From the Curate 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
‘Remember, remember the fifth of November’. Why is it that this day continues to be kept 
when what it commemorated has long since been consigned to the history books? 
 
Looking at an old prayer book from the eighteenth century I found it used to be observed 
not only with a prayer but a full set of propers and readings for a communion service. 
Ringers too attempted a peal, fuelled with ale provided by the wardens (ale being weaker 
than today’s version and safer to drink than water at that time). The observance began in 
1606 by decree of Parliament but was repealed in 1859, it being an anomaly some thirty 
years after the emancipation of Catholics in 1829. 
 
The bonfires, fireworks and celebrations have continued to go on, I expect because there is 
something basic and heart warming about fires and light displays on cold winter nights and 
firework displays are so fascinating to watch. Also we like our traditions in this country! 
Now that differing denominations of the Church can live in harmony and different nations 
can join together in celebration of events like the Olympic Games, gunpowder, which 
started off life as a weapon of war, can be used for more peaceful purposes. 
 
In November the Church keeps the feast of All Saints, men and women who were burning, 
shining lights in their own generation. One of them, Catherine of Alexandria (her day is 25th 
November) even lends her name to a firework, the Catherine wheel, recalling how she 
suffered martyrdom.  
 
Enjoy your bonfires and fireworks if you are having them or going to a display. Stay safe, 
keep an eye on children, and as you watch, spare a thought for all those brave souls who let 
their own lights shine for Jesus! 
 
With every good wish,  

 

Revd  Sonia 
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Registers for September 2012 

Baptisms: we welcome into the Lord’s 
family: 

 Weddings: we congratulate: 

   8th Adam Seymour and Stephanie Evans 
9th  Tommy Lee Joshua Payne 

Hannah Kate Craddock 

 22nd Christopher Burton and Hayley 
Cassandra Asplin 

29th  Milly Sally Talbot  29th  Matthew Walker and Michelle 
Heruduzinski 

 

A Date for your Diary & a Reminder from Revd Janet 

 

On 4th November, after the Family Service, there will be a sale of books and cards in the 
Church Hall by a local trader in support of Children's Church. Please come along and support 
our fundraising. 
 

Lisa 

 

Confirmation Class 
 

The first session for Confirmation preparation for those aged 10 years and upward, begins 
on Nov 7th, 5.30 - 6.30pm at 50, Spalding Rd.  Bring a notebook and a Bible!  See you there! 
 

Revd Janet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Priory Coffee Group    

  

Dates of future meeting - 29th November  
Pre Advent Coffee Morning when  
all are welcome 
 
 

Margaret Flegg 
 

  

 

House Group 

7:30pm Wednesdays 
at 45 Crowson Way, 

DSJ. 
All welcome! 
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Parish Directory 

Priest in Charge The Revd Janet Donaldson vicar@dsj.org.uk 

Curate The Revd Sonia Marshall curate@dsj.org.uk 

Joint Curate with Market 
Deeping 

The Revd Mark Thomson revmarkthomson@stguthlacs.org.uk  

Churchwardens Liz Spratley churchwarden@dsj.org.uk 
 John Worthington  

Assistant Churchwarden Doris Bellairs 
 

 

Parochial Church Council   
Chairman The Revd Janet Donaldson  
Vice-Chairman Martin Jones  
Hon. Secretary Roger Bridgeman  
Hon. Treasurer Simon Marshall treasurer@dsj.org.uk 
Covenant Secretary Peter Wilde  
Electoral Roll Officer Kim Hallam  

Synod Members   
Diocesan Synod Canon Niccy Fisher  

Deanery Synod 

The above plus  
The Reverend Sonia Marshall  

Simon Marshall  

Choir Master John Worthington music@dsj.org.uk 

Organist Philip Spratley organist@dsj.org.uk 

Organisations   
Bellringers Richard Muspratt ringers@dsj.org.uk 
Church Hall Bookings Jo-Anne Thomson churchhall@dsj.org.uk 
Church Ladies’ Fellowship Anthea Wray  

Church Coffee Group 
Carole Mills  
Margaret Flegg  

Church Flowers 
Pauline Brooksbank  
Christine Masters  

House Group Doris Warner  
Rose & Sweet Pea Show TBA roseandsweetpea@dsj.org.uk 

Just People 
Ted Fisk 
Revd Janet Donaldson 

youth@dsj.org.uk 

Junior Church Andrea Gamman juniorchurch@dsj.org.uk 

Priory News   

Editors 
Caroline Herron 
John Worthington 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk 

Advertising John Marsh  
Printing John Worthington  
Distribution Doris Bellairs  
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In this Month’s Priory News … 

 

Dear All,  
 

This is the time of year 
when so many things 
seem to start happening 
– winter time begins, the 
church central heating 
comes on (we hope), the 

trees lose their leaves, the weather forecasters start 
warning about the newly discovered “grass frost”  and 
Advent is just around the corner.  (I refuse to give you a 
count-down to Christmas!) 
 
We have a good mix of articles for you this month and I 
do fancy having a go at Margaret’s Veggie Korma once 
the excitement over the American Presidential Election, 
the Andrew Mitchell resignation and the latest 
confusion over first and second class rail travel has died 
down.  Well, has the new 100% digital television age 
really enhanced our viewing prospects?  I’d rather curl 
up with a good book after a decent curry, wouldn’t you? 
 
With all good wishes, 
 

John   

 

Please note the early deadline date for November 
– this is to avoid a late edition in December 

Our thanks to John Marsh for his very 
appealing “moggie” on the front cover. 

Clergy Duty Days: Revd Janet Wednesday, Thursday, Saturday, Sunday 
   Revd Sonia Monday, Tuesday, Thursday. Sunday  
Either can be available on a Friday 

From the Curate 1 

House Group 2 

Registers 2 

Parish Directory 3 

In this Month’s Priory News 4 

Clergy Duty Days 4 

Church Calendar 5 

Fish ‘n Chips Babies’ Jumpers 6 

Cooking with Margaret 7 

Knit and Natter 7 

Church Flowers 7 

My Alternative Remembrance 

Sunday 
9 

A Visit to Pearl Harbour 10 

Fresh Ayre 11 

Rotas for November 12 

Readers and Readings 13 

Janet’s Jottings 14 

Letter  from the Bishop 15 

The Bishop’s Personal Assistant 16 

Thanks to those who have sent articles for Priory News. Please keep them 
coming – all are very welcome. NB: pictures containing recognisable 

children must be accompanied by authorisation to publish from their 
parents or guardians. We will not publish the names of children pictured 

unless specifically requested to do so by their parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 01778-343860 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the September edition of Priory News 

BEFORE the deadline, Friday 16th November. Thank you for your help. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Church Calendar for November 

1st  Thursday 

All Saints’ Day (transferred to Sunday 4th November) 

9:30am Holy Communion 

10:30am Home Communions 

7:45pm Church Ladies’ Fellowship opening service and buffet 

2nd  Friday 

Commemoration of the Faithful Departed (All Souls’ Day) 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

3rd  Saturday Richard Hooker, Anglican Apologist, 1600 

4th  SUNDAY 

ALL SAINTS DAY  
(transferred from Thursday, November 1st) 

9:00am Said Eucharist (Common Worship) 

10:00am Family Service  and Baptism of Charlie Christopher Pennells 

3:00pm Remembering Our Loved Ones 

6:00pm Choral Evensong 

7th  Wednesday Willibrord of York, Bishop, Apostle of Frisia, 739 

8th Thursday 
The Saints and Martyrs of England and Wales 

9:30am Holy Communion 

9th Friday 

Margery Kempe, Mystic, 1440 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

10th  Saturday Leo the Great, Bishop of Rome, 461 

11th  SUNDAY 

THIRD SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT (TRINITY 23) 

(Remembrance Sunday) 

8:00am Holy Communion 

10:00am Sung Eucharist  

3:00pm Remembrance Service 

13th  Tuesday Charles Simeon, Priest, Evangelical Divine, 1836 

15th  Thursday 
9:30am Holy Communion 

7:45pm Church Ladies’ Fellowship 

16th Friday 

Margaret, Queen of Scotland, Reformer of the Church, 1093 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

17th Saturday Hugh, Bishop of Lincoln, 1200 

18th SUNDAY 

SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT (TRINITY 24) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

3:00pm Baptism of Oliver James Cowell 
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19th Monday  Hilda, Abbess of Whitby, 680; Elizabeth of Hungary, Princess, 1231 

20th  Tuesday Edmund, King of the East Angles, Martyr, 870 

22nd  Thursday 9:30am Holy Communion 

23rd  Friday 

Clement, Bishop of Rome, Martyr, 100 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

25th  SUNDAY 

CHRIST THE KING (NEXT BEFORE ADVENT)  

8:00am Holy Communion 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

29th Thursday  

Day of Intercession and Thanksgiving for the Missionary work of the Church 

9:30am Holy Communion 

7:30pm PCC Meeting 

30th  Friday 

Andrew the Apostle, Patron Saint of Scotland 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm  Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

DECEMBER 

2nd  SUNDAY 

ADVENT SUNDAY (Common Worship Year C begins) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist (followed by Harvest Lunch) 

6:00pm Advent Carol Service 
 
 

Fish 'n' chip babiesõ jumpers 

  

A big thank you to those who have knitted 
jumpers for babies in Uganda.  
 

Pat Abel has been overwhelmed with phone 
calls and enquiries from all over the country in 

response to this initiative.  
 

It was a project set up by th e Lincolnshire 
Guild of Weavers , Spinners and Dyers.  

On Sat Oct 6th my husband and I delivered 

over 300 jumpers to the Yarn Shack at the 
Silverwood garden centre in Long Sutton.   The couple who run it will be delivering 

them to Ravesby Village Hall near Horncastle on Nov 17th, which is the pick up 

point before they start the transportation to Africa.  
 

The Fineshade nature reserve in No rthamptonshire had contributed h alf of the 

jumpers.  
 

Special thanks to "the knitters" of The Church Ladies Fell owship.  
 

Anthea Wray. 
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Cooking with Margaret 

Vegetarian Creamy Korma 

Ingredients: 
 

1 tbsp vegetable oil 
 

1 onion, finely chopped 
 

2 tbsp Korma paste 
 

Thumb-size fresh ginger,  
Peeled and finely chopped 
 

1 clove garlic - crushed 
 

800g mixed vegetables  
(carrots, cauliflower, potato 
etc) – chopped 
 

500ml hot vegetable stock 
 

200g frozen peas 
 

200ml natural yogurt 
 

2 tbsp ground almonds  
(optional) 
  

To Serve:  
 

Toasted flaked almonds 
 

Coriander leaves (chopped) 

Method: 
 

1. Heat the oil in a large pan and cook onion with 
the korma paste over a low heat for 5-6 minutes 
until the onion is light golden.  

 
2. Add the garlic and ginger and cook for 1 minute 
 
3. Throw in the mixed vegetables and cook for a 

further 5 minutes. 
 
4. Pour in the stock and simmer for 10 minutes.  
 
5. Add the peas and cook for a further 3 minutes 

until the vegetables are tender. 
 
6. Remove from heat and stir in the yogurt and 

ground almonds, (if using).  
 
Serve sprinkled with the toasted almonds and 
coriander leaves. 
 
 

 

Mission Matters 

  

Dates for your diary: 
 
November 18th: Children in Need, in conjunction with Junior Church 
in the hall after church: cards etc for sale, competitions & cakes. 
 

November 22nd: Knit and Natter evening at Cranmore Farmhouse starting at 7:30pm. 
 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Victoria  

2013 Church Flowers 

 
I will be preparing the Flower Rota for 2013 shortly and should be pleased if 
anyone wanting to change their dates could let me know as soon as possible. 
 
Thank you,  Christine Masters 
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News from the Tower 

 

 

 

On Sunday 16th  October a quarter peal of 1260 Grandsire Doubles was rung for 

Harvest Festival service.  This was Revd. Janetõs first quarter peal on her own 

parish bells and Emily Morganõs first quarter peal in the method, aged 16.  Well 

done to all concerned . 

 
Mike Gentle 

 

Deepings Lunchtime W.I. 

 

The Deepings Lunchtime WI are serving a soup and pudding lunch in the Church Hall on 
November 19th between 12 noon and 1.30pm to raise funds for the Associated Country 
Women of the World Appeal. 
 
All are welcome 
 

Bill and Margaret Flegg 

 
 
 

Deeping St James W.I. & Deepings Lunchtime W.I. 

are holding a Christmas Carol Service 
in the 

Priory Church 
on 

Monday December 3rd at 2pm. 
 

We extend a warm welcome to everyone to join us for this festive event. 
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My Alternative Remembrance Sunday by Geoff Armsrong 

 

As I write this the shops are full of scary paraphanalia for what now seems to be the annual άŎǳǎǘƻƳέ 
ƻŦ ¢ǊƛŎƪ ƻǊ ¢ǊŜŀǘΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ƎǊǳƳōƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ά!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘǎέΗ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ 
wŜƳŜƳōǊŀƴŎŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƭƻƻƳƛƴƎ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ LΩŘ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƻǊǘƘȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘ L ŎŀƳŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ 
several years ago.  
 

Each August Bank Holiday weekend finds me under canvas at the Twinwood Festival, formerly the 
Glenn Miller Festival, held on the airfield near Bedford from which the famous wartime bandleader 
flew, never to be seen again, and is still officially listed as MIA ς Missing in Action. 
 

The highlight o the weekend for me is always the Sunday morning service, led by the Rushden 
Salvation Army band, which actually did play there during the Second World War. A lump comes to 
my throat as a sadly dwindling number of veterans are escorted to the front by a colour guard from 
ǘƘŜ ¦{ !ƛǊ CƻǊŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ !ƭŎƻƴōǳǊȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ aƛƭƭŜǊΩǎ ǇƭŀƴŜ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳΦ ό¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ¦{ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƳŜƴ 
and women volunteer to attend in their own time to honour the dead of both our nations.) Our 
veterans come from all the services and include a Bevin Boy and an ordained minister, Rev. Reg Taylor 
who lost over thirty comrades when his ship hit a mine. 
 

!ǎ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎΩ ŦƭŀƎǎ ǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ǿŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǘŀōƭŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀǘ 
the front of the stage. The following is taken from the actual ceremony as spoken by the sergeant 
from whom I scrounged it afterwards! 
 

Ψ¢ƘŜ th²κaL! /ŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ƛǎ ŀƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ƻǳǊ American 
Service men and women. However today at Twinwood we also remember and honour our British 
and Commonwealth Allies. Those who spent time as POWs and those who are still listed as 
missing. 
 

ά¢ƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ƛǎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ς ǎȅƳōƻƭƛǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŀƛƭǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǎƻƴŜǊ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ Ƙƛǎ ƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƻǇǇǊŜǎǎƻǊǎΦέ 
ά¢ƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜŎƭƻǘƘ ƛǎ ǿƘƛǘŜ ς symbolising the purity of thŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŀǊƳǎΦέ 
ά¢ƘŜ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ǊŜŘ ǊƻǎŜΣ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŀǎŜΣ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ 
ŦŀƛǘƘ ŀǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǘǳǊƴΦ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΗέ  

 

A slice of lemon is on the bread plate to remind us of the bitter fate. 
(Pause) Each member places a slice of lemon on the bread plate 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎŀƭǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀǘŜΣ ǎȅƳōƻƭƛŎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΩ ōƛǘǘŜǊ ǘŜŀǊǎΦ 
(Pause) Each member picks up a salt shaker and pours some on the plate 
The glass is inverted ς they cannot toast with us tonight. 
 

Let us remember the United States Army 
(Pause) Army service member pulls back chair and leans it against the table, place hat next to 
plate 
Let us remember the United States Navy 
(Pause) Navy service member pulls back chair and leans it aginst the table, place hat next to plate 
Today, with a single red poppy we remember our British and Commonwealth Allies 
Reg Taylor comes to the table (escorted by Col Michele Cooke USAF and Capt Powers USN) 
(Members perform a ceremonial salute) 
 

άwŜƳŜƳōŜǊΗέΩ 
 

- at which point the two ladies next to me got their hankies out. 
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A Visit to Pearl Harbour Hawaii 

 

My girls asked if I was going to Hawaii because of the current “Hawaii 5 O” series on 
TV.  I replied “No”. 
 
 I really wanted to go to see Pearl Harbour and secretly because of the original “5 O” 
from my boyhood in the 1960s with Jack Lord and “Book them Dano”.  Back then it 
was an impossible dream to travel to such an exotic location but today it is only a 
day away. 
 
In this time of remembrance for those who made the ultimate sacrifice in time of war, 
I thought I would share one of the experiences with you. 
 
There are two important ships the USS Arizona and 
the USS Missouri at Pearl Harbour. One is below 
the sea and one still above the waves.   
 
For America, these ships started and finished World 
War II. The Arizona was sunk by the Japanese on 
7th December 1941 and is the war grave for over 
1000 US sailors.  

 
The Missouri 
was the 
battleship on 
which the 
Japanese 
surrendered in 
1945.  
 
After a short history film lesson about the 
attack on Pearl Harbour you are taken out by 
launch to enter the Monument above the 

remains of the Arizona which are just below the surface of the water. All the names 
of the dead are carved on the marble wall in the impressive Monument suspended 
over the wreck. 
 
Later we toured the Missouri with its 16” 
guns which could fire shells over 23 miles. 
You can stand on the deck where the 
surrender took place and see the place 
where the ship was struck by a Kamikaze 
suicide plane. 
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While we were standing by the rail of the 

Missouri, a modern US warship was coming 

into harbour. It is the custom of the US Navy to 

dress the ship with the ship’s crew and to 

salute the Arizona on coming into harbour.   

 
 
 
 

To see these young servicemen honouring the 
dead of the Second World War made the visit 
to this historic site an even more moving 
experience which I will never forget. 
 

Chris Halley 

 

 

 

FRESHE AYRE 

 

You will have seen the poster for 
‘Wassail!, music and readings for 
the festive season ‘ but just who or 
what is Freshe Ayre?  This new 
group consists of Jo and Phil Astle, 
Janet Donaldson, Victoria 
Worthington and Ann Wright, all 
experienced musicians.  The group 
plays recorder music from 8 
centuries but sometimes adds other 
instruments such as rotte and rebec 
for medieval pieces, viol and 
crumhorn for renaissance pieces 
and even keyboard and bass guitar 
for modern repertoire. The aim is to 
make music which both players and 
audience will enjoy and if it’s 
possible to raise some funds for a 
good cause like the Stronger 
Together project that’s a great 
bonus. 
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Rotas for November  
 

  Servers Sidespersons Intercessors 

4th  

![[ {!Lb¢{Ω 5!¸ όǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мst) 

9:00 
am 

Simon Marshall 
and John Sellars 

  

10:00 
am 

Paul Boswall 
Team F: Val Wilde, Doris 

Bellairs and Christine Masters 
Bet Washbrooke 

3:00 
pm 

Chris Halley   

6:00 
pm 

John Sellars   

11th  

THIRD SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT ς REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 

8:00 
am 

Geoff Armstrong   

10:00 
am 

Simon Marshall 
and Chris Halley 

Team A: Kim Hallam, Adrian 
Hallam and Jane Thompson 

Martin Fisher 

18th  
SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT 

10:00 
am 

John Sellars and 
Paul Boswall 

Team B: Joy Cunningham and 
Ann Meekings 

Anne Smart 

25th  

CHRIST THE KING 

8:00 
am 

Geoff Armstrong   

10:00 
am 

Simon Marshall 
and Chris Halley 

Team C: Tim Hitchborn and 
Cled Bennett   

Sonia Marshall 

DECEMBER 

2nd  

ADVENT SUNDAY 

9:00 
am 

   

10:00 
am 

Paul Boswall and 
Simon Marshall 

Team D: Trevor Harwood and 
Graham Hardy 

Niccy Fisher   

6:00 
pm 

John Sellars 
Team E: Bill and Margaret 
Flegg and Liz Bridgeman 

 

 

  Bread &Wine Coffee Flowers Cleaning Brasses 

4th  

![[ {!Lb¢{Ω 5!¸ ό¢w!b{C9ww95 Cwha ¢I¦w{5!¸Σ bh±9a.9w мST) 

9:00 
am 

TBA  Mrs A Wall   

10:00 
am 

 
Joan Dyke 

and Lin 
Witherington 

   

11th  

THIRD SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT (REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY) 

10:00 
am 

Peter and Val 
Wilde 

Pat Feek and 
Doris Warner 

Remembrance 
Day 

Janet Lill and 
Marion 
Stevens 
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18th  
SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT 

10:00 
am 

Margaret and 
Bill Flegg 

Margaret and 
Bill Flegg 

Mrs S Marsh  Doris Bellairs 

25th  

CHRIST THE KING 

10:00 
am 

Ann and Cled 
Bennett 

Val Wilde 
and Doris 

Bellairs 
Vacant   

DECEMBER  

 ADVENT SUNDAY 

2nd  
10:00 

am 
TBA 

Johanna 
Jones and Jill 

Ironside 
Advent 

Dick and 
Anthea Wray 

Christine 
Masters and 
Doris Bellairs 

 
 
 
 

Readings and Readers for November  

  
OT 

Reading 
OT Reader NT Reading NT Reader Gospel 

4th  

![[ {!Lb¢{Ω 5!¸ ό¢w!b{C9ww95 Cwha ¢I¦w{5!¸Σ bh±9a.9w мST) 

9:00 
am 

Widsom 3: 
1-9 

Victoria 
Worthington 

Revelation 21: 
106 

Caroline 
Herron 

John 11: 
32-44 

10:00 
am 

  
John 11: 

32-44 
Georgina 
Gamman 

 

6:00 
pm 

Psalm 149; 
150 

Isaiah 65: 
17-end 

Hebrews 11: 
32-12:2 

  

11th  

THIRD SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT (REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY) 

8:00 
am Jonah 3: 

1-5,10 

 
Hebrews 9: 

24-28 

 
Mark 1: 
14-20 10:00 

am 
Adrian Hallam 

Tony 
Masters 

18th  
SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT 

10:00 
am 

Daniel 12: 
1-3 

John Marsh 
Hebrews 10: 
11-14, 19-25 

Caroline 
Herron 

Mark 13: 
1-8 

25th  

CHRIST THE KING 

8:00 
am Daniel 7: 

9,10,13,14 

 
Revelation 1: 

4-8 

 
John 18: 

33-37 10:00 
am 

Alistair 
Donaldson 

Martin 
Fisher 

DECEMBER  

2nd  
ADVENT SUNDAY 

10:00 
am 

Jeremiah 33: 
14-16 

Bryan Jones 
1 Thessalonians 

3:9-13 
Jill Ironside 

Luke 21: 
25-36 
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Janetõs Jottings 

 
I thoroughly enjoyed our Harvest celebrations this year, and I want to 
thank everyone who contributed to the lunch, the Family Service and 
the Auction.  I loved the sunflowers, one of my favourite flowers.  I 
gather that there are going to be more fields of sunflowers planted 
locally next year, so I look forward to that.  I enjoyed the lunch: a 
marvellous feast of different courses and choices for all, and the 
Auction.  We laughed at the very young children who suddenly got the 
hang of the proceedings, and started bidding for produce that their 
parents didn’t want to purchase! 
 
I have been travelling to Lincoln on some Tuesday evenings as I was invited to take part in the pilot 
run of the Spiritual Director’s Training Course.  At the first session, who should be there but Philip 
Jones from the Open Door Baptist Church!  We soon agreed to share transport costs, and we have 
had some enjoyable theological (and other) discussions in the car. 
 
Spiritual Directors are not Counsellors, nor are they Therapists.  They are skilled listeners who 
enable others to reflect theologically in life situations and grow in Christian faith and practice.  All 
Clergy, Readers and Ministers active in ministry of the Church have a spiritual director who is 
separate from their own circumstances, but this isn’t limited to Clergy by any means – any person 
wishing for confidential spiritual direction outside one’s own Church can apply.  Anyone who is 
interested would be initially referred to Revd Andy Hawes at Eddenham, who co-ordinates this 
ministry in our district. 
 
I am pleased to announce that Karen Morgan has agreed to be the CRB and Vulnerable Adult 
officer and contact within the Priory Church.  We will need to renew some CRB checks to make 
sure that we carry out best practice in leading children’s ministry and Vulnerable Adult pastoral 
care.  She will be handing out the information and she will be the “First Contact” person to 
approach if anyone has any concerns in the future. 
 
There are 2 lists for “In Memorium” at the back of the Church. 
 
One is for names to be read out at our Service on 4th November at 3pm “Remembering our Loved 
Ones”. 
 
The second list is for the purchase of new hymn books in memory of a loved one.  Each book will 
have a label on the front page with the name of the departed, and their dates of birth and death.  
The cost will be £7.50 per book. 
These reminders help us to come to terms with loss in a good and positive way. 
 

Revd Janet 
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 Letter from the  

Bishop of Lincoln 

 
Dear friends, 
  

The warmth of summer and the splendour of autumn are giving way to long, dark nights and the 
kind of weather that encourages us to hunker down for the winter. Returning to a warm, brightly-
lit house on a cold winter's evening is a wonderful feeling, as is the feeling of safety and security 
that comes with closing our own front door. 
 

But for those of us fortunate enough to enjoy the warmth of our homes and the companionship of 
our families and friends, it's easy to forget the grinding poverty endured by so many – not just in 
the far-off places of our world, but in the cities, towns and villages where we live. Every community 
in the country is home to people who struggle to heat their homes, or who live with difficult or 
breaking relationships, or are homeless and have nowhere they can call home. 
 

The season of Advent is the beginning of the Church’s year. It is traditionally a time of watching 
and waiting. It is a time when we reflect on the coming of Jesus to us in history, and are reminded 
once more that we are waiting for him to come again. But it is also a time to remember that Jesus 
comes among us now, in the needs of the poor. 
 

Advent is a good opportunity for us all to ‘take stock’ and focus our thoughts on the needs of 
others – something we are all called to do as followers of Jesus. This year I want this to be 
something we can do together. To help us in this, here are two ways in which we can all get 
involved: 
 

First, the Diocese will be producing an Advent booklet and online resources designed to help us 
focus on some of the issues which we as Christians are called upon to pray about and to act on: 
poverty, injustice, inequality, lack of opportunity, and many more. I hope that you will make use of 
these excellent resources and join in this prayer initiative across the diocese. More information on 
this will be available soon. 
 

Advent is of course a precursor to Christmas, when our watching and waiting is rewarded in the 
birth of Jesus in Nazareth. The nativity story is often romanticised into something rather charming 
and magical, but the reality would have been very different. To highlight this, I will be doing a 
Stable Sleep-out, sleeping on a bed of straw in a stable on the night of 20 December with just a 
sleeping bag and a flask for comfort and warmth. 
 

Jesus was born in a stable, and no doubt it was cold and uncomfortable. Many children are born 
into similarly dangerous and vulnerable situations today; many people live without the safety and 
security that a home of one’s own can provide; many people endure daily hardship that most of us 
can only imagine, with cold and hunger their ever-present companions. 
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I won't be able to mend our broken world by doing the Stable Sleep-out, but I hope to discover 
some of the harsh realities of the experience of Mary and Joseph – and the many people around 
the country who have no bed in which to sleep. 
 

Please do join in this endeavour with prayerful support for me and for all those who need our help 
this Advent. I hope you will also consider sponsoring me to do it, so that together we can make a 
difference to the lives of homeless people in Lincolnshire through the work of the Nomad Trust, 
and to those who live in the Favelas of Brazil through the work of Christian Aid. 
 

Please visit dioce.se/stable for more information, and www.charitygiving.co.uk/stablesleepout to 
sponsor me. I would also encourage parishes to consider having collections in support of the Stable 
Sleep-out. 
  

Every blessing, 
 

 

+Christopher Lincoln 

 

Personal Assistant to the Bishop of Lincoln   

 

I would like to put on record my thanks to Joy Schneider who has worked 
with me as my Personal Assistant since September 2011. In fact, Joy 
began just before I officially started my public ministry as Bishop at my 
enthronement in November 2011 and has continued until now. 
 
On the advice of future colleagues, I approached Joy, who had retired in 
2009 as PA to the then Chief Executive of the Diocese (Max Manin), to 
invite her to be my temporary Personal Assistant for six months or so. As 
you will remember the previous Bishop, Dr John Saxbee, employed his 
wife, Jackie, in this role so when I arrived there was no PA in post. The 
Revd Canon Michael Silley had manfully held the fort during the Vacancy 
in See with support from other Diocesan colleagues. 
 
With the background of having been the Chief Executive's PA, Joy was able to provide knowledgeable and 
wise assistance to me in this first period to a new Bishop. She has worked very hard indeed and I am very 
grateful for all she has done for me. Joy has been with me for a year, but decided not to continue in this 
role permanently. She has not only helped me settle in, but has also prepared the way for a permanent 
successor. I am sure the people of the Diocese would want to join me in saying thank you to her. 
 
You may have already had contact with my new Personal Assistant, Deborah Mathews. Deborah comes to 
us from Lincoln Castle Academy in the city of Lincoln and has significant experience in the worlds of 
education and health. Deborah is married to Ian, an Intelligence Warrant Officer in the Royal Air Force, and 
they have Grace who has just joined the Cathedral Choir. 
 
I look forward to working with Deborah in the years to come. 
   

   

http://dioce.se/stable
http://www.charitygiving.co.uk/stablesleepout

